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REGULAR MEETING OF THE MICHIGAN SWIMMING BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Michigan Swimming, Inc. 
Monday, March 31, 2014 

6:00pm 
Baymont Inn & Suites Howell, 4120 Lambert Drive, Howell, Michigan 

 
APPROVED: May 4, 2014 

 
 
VOTING BOARD MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: 
 
Geneen Bradley, Diversity Chair (TSSD), Bill Case, Vice-Chair Administration (PCC), Ellie Dean, Junior 
Athlete Representative (CUDA), Katy Dean, Acting General Chair (CUDA), Vince Gallant, Junior Coach 
Representative (BBA), Dawn Gurley, Officials Chair (KAW), Joe McBratney, Vice-Chair Program 
Development (KAW), Dan Meconis, Vice-Chair Finance (UN), Dakota Noble, At-Large Athlete 
Representative (ROCK), Mary Perczak, Treasurer (SLA), Erica Zurcher, Senior Coach Representative 
(USSC). 
   
VOTING BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 
Nick Arakelian, Senior Athlete Representative (KAW), Robert Bouchey, Secretary (DRD), Adam Hopkins, 
Safe Sport Chair (UN), Damon Robertson, Vice-Chair Program Operations (S). 
 
NON-VOTING MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: 
 
Jan Cartmill, Michigan Swimming Office (UN), John Loria, Michigan Swimming Office; (UN), Todd Briggs 
(CW), Brad Clark (DCAC), Paul Cowley (CW), Mike Cutler (ROCK), Troy Emmons (MLA), Dan Hudson 
(USSC), Dan Proctor, At-Large Athlete Representative (UN), Maria Puranen (HH), Holly Russell (LL), 
Joshua Wood (LATS).  NOTE: An open phone conference call service was used in conjunction with 
this meeting.  Because it is not possible to determine all who could be on the phone line, other non-
voting members may have been listening to the call, but are not reflected in this list. 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Acting General Chair Katy Dean called the meeting to order at 6:02pm.  Since Secretary 
Robert Bouchey was absent, Acting General Chair Dean appointed Vice-Chair Administration, Bill Case to 
serve as Acting Secretary for the purpose of keeping and publishing Minutes of the meeting. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Secretary Robert Bouchey failed to provide Minutes from the February 12, 2014 
meeting. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  None 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. Approval of the Long Course Schedule 
 

Vice-Chair Program Operations Damon Robertson was absent from the meeting, and failed to designate 
any other individual to represent him.  As a result, the only other member of the Meet Scheduling 
Committee present was Vice-Chair Program Development Joe McBratney, who was provided the Long 
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Course Skeleton Schedule only three days prior to this meeting.  Senior Coaches Representative Erika 
Zurcher offered to answer questions to the best of her ability. 
 
The proposed Long Course Schedule was provided to the Board of Directors on Friday, March 28, 2014, 
and is attached hereto as Exhibit 1. 
 
There was considerable discussion about the designation of a “AB Limited C” format for most of the LCM 
meets on the proposed schedule.  Representative Zurcher explained that in such a format, athletes age 
12 and under could swim all of the 50-meter events, and that athletes age 13 and over could swim all 
100-meter events, plus the 50 Freestyle event.  She further explained that the intent was to make sure 
that athletes with AB cuts were not closed-out of meets due to the large number of swimmers with C cuts 
who attended meets. 
 
Treasurer Mary Perczak expressed the concerns relayed by her club (SLA), that such a format 1) 
conflicted with USA Swimming’s IMX program, since some athletes could not swim some events, and 2) 
it was discriminatory to some athletes. 
 
It was suggested that a compromise be met where the meets would be allowed an ABC format, but that 
entries be limited to no more than 3 per day, per athlete. 
 
MOTION by Dan Meconis to Amend the Long Course Schedule as presented to replace all 
instances of “AB Limited C” format with “ABC” format, and specify that individual athlete event entries are 
limited to three (3) per day except as otherwise provided.  In addition, provide that clubs may accept 
deck entries to fill their Sessions, so long as they cost the same price as the normal entry fee, and so 
long as no swimmer may exceed a total of five (5) events per day.  Finally, provide that starting 72 hours 
after the start of meet entry acceptance, Meet Hosts may contact clubs already entered into the meet 
and increase their entries to fill available Sessions.    
 
SECOND:  Joe McBratney 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Troy Emmons from MLA reported that he had contacted Damon Robertson and advised Mr. Robertson 
that MLA was willing to host the 14 & Under State Championship meet if another club was willing to host 
the Open State Championship.  Mr. Robertson failed to report this to his Committee or to the Board of 
Directors. 
 
Officials Chair Dawn Gurley suggested that the Meet Scheduling Committee contact PCC (who originally 
bid on the 14 & Under State Championship Meet) to see if they were interested in switching to host the 
Open State Championship Meet instead. 
 
MOTION by Erika Zurcher to Accept the Long Course Schedule as Amended [attached hereto as 
Exhibit 2.] with the exception of the 14 & Under State Championship and the Open State Championship 
meets.  PCC would have first right of refusal of the 14 & Under State Championship if they were the first 
original bidders. 
 
SECOND:  Joe McBratney 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
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REPORT OF OFFICERS: 
 
A. Acting General Chair – Katy Dean 
 

Based upon a question from Representative Zuercher, Acting General Chair Dean explained the 
process she followed in appointing Bill Case as Vice-Chair Administration. 
 
Based upon a question from Junior Coaches Representative Vince Gallant, Acting General Chair 
Dean reported that she had not seen any Petition regarding a request for a Special House of 
Delegates Meeting. 

 
B. Secretary – Robert Bouchey 
 

Absent; No Report. 
 
C. Treasurer – Mary Perczak 
 

No updated Financial Report.  Treasurer Perczak reported that the District and Junior Olympic meet 
pro-rata payments were complete. 
 

 
REPORT OF DIVISION CHAIRS: 
 
A. Vice-Chair Administration – Bill Case 
 

No Report. 
 
B. Athlete Division – Nick Arakelian, Senior Athlete Representative; Ellie Dean, Junior Athlete 

Representative; Dakota Noble, At-Large Athlete Representative; Dan Proctor, At-Large Athlete 
Representative 

 
No Report. 
 

C. Board of Review – Robert Bouchey 
 

Absent; No Report. 
 

D. Coach Division – Erica Zuercher 
 

Ms. Zuercher mentioned that she had submitted a Petition for a Special Meeting of the House of 
Delegates for the purpose of electing a General Chair of Michigan Swimming. 
 
Based upon a question from Mr. Gallant, Ms. Katy Dean explained that she had no knowledge of such a 
Petition. 
 
Ms. Zuercher explained that she had sent a Petition to Ms. Jan Cartmill at the Office of Michigan 
Swimming, but that she would send it to the full Board of Directors in addition. 
 

E. Finance – Dan Meconis 
 

Mr. Meconis reported a projection of $5,000 - $6,000 revenue for the Fiscal Year as of the end of March, 
2014. 
 
Mr. Meconis expressed his opinion that Michigan Swimming should examine policy regarding Athlete 
and Officials Reimbursement for travel, since he believes current policy to be inconsistent and illogical.  
Ms. Zuercher, Mr. Gallant, and Mr. Proctor agreed to work with Mr. Meconis to draft the Athlete portion of 
a proposal for future discussion with the Board of Directors and House of Delegates. 
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F. Program Development – Joe McBratnie 
 

Mr. McBratnie reported that he will work on time standards in the near future. 
 

G. Disability Swimming – John Loria 
 

Mr. Loria reported that the 11th Annual Cincinnati Disability Meet takes place May 17-18, 2014 at the 
University of Cincinnati.  In addition, the 7th Down Syndrome World Championships take place in Morelia, 
Mexico from November 7-15, 2014. 
 

H. Program Operations – Damon Robertson 
 

Absent; No Report. 
 

I. Diversity – Geneen Bradley 
 

Ms. Bradley reported that the Diversity Committee will run a camp in Grand Rapids, Michigan on May 3, 
2014.  In addition, the committee will send two athletes to the Zone Conference on June 7, 2014.  
Applications for both events will be posted to the Michigan Swimming website soon. 
 
Ms. Bradley also reported that Portage Aquatics requested a grant of approximately $5,000 to start a 
swim camp.  Based on budget considerations, the committee awarded a grant in the amount of $2,000.  
The camp should start shortly. 

 
 
REPORT OF COMMITTEES / COORDINATORS: 
 
A. Officials – Dawn Gurley 
 

Ms. Gurley reported that the Short Course Championship Meets were successful. 
 
Ms. Gurley also reported that with the approval of the Long Course Schedule, she will now schedule 
several Officials’ Clinics regarding Relay Takeoffs and other topics. 
 

B. Safe Sport – Adam Hopkins 
 

Absent; No Report. 
 

C. Open Water – Vacant 
 

Mr. McBratney reported that his swim club (KAW) was contacted by individuals in Traverse City, 
Michigan about the possibility of hosting an Open Water Meet in Traverse Bay, perhaps in August, 2014.  
Mr. McBratney will provide additional details in the future. 
 

D. NTV – Damon Robertson 
 

Absent; No Report. 
 
 
MICHIGAN SWIM OFFICE: 
 
A. Registration / Membership / Athlete Records / Clubs – Jan Cartmill 
 

Ms. Cartmill submitted and reviewed her March 31, 2014 Report, attached hereto as Exhibit 3. 
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MOTION by Erika Zurcher to permit the Tecumseh Tigersharks Swim Club to use the Michigan 
Swimming logo on their team logo banner, as shown in Ms. Cartmill’s Report. 
  
SECOND:  Mary Perczak 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 

B. Meet Sanctions / Meet Results / Times – John Loria 
 

Mr. Loria submitted and reviewed his Report, attached hereto as Exhibit 4.  Mr. Loria explained the 
negative impact of many Meet Packets and Requests for Sanction submitted late, particularly to timely 
processing and compliance with rules. 
 
There was general discussion about the need to enforce the rules and consider penalties for non-
compliance, perhaps including late fees. 
 
Ms. Zurcher asked if teams hosting Long Course meets in May, 2014 could be given priority for 
sanctioning, given the late approval of the Long Course Schedule.  Mr. Loria indicated that they would 
receive such priority. 
 
Mr. Loria will research and recommend a procedure, guidelines and potential penalties for the Board of 
Directors to consider. 
 
There was general discussion about the pending Short Course Skeleton Schedule and the May 1, 2014 
deadline to release for bids.  Many people expressed concern about the ability to meet the deadline, 
particularly given the lack of communication thus far from Program Operations.  Ms. Katie Dean 
expressed the need for regular reports from Program Operations to keep the Board of Directors aware of 
progress. 
 
Mr. Loria reminded the Board of a commitment from January 2014 for all Officers to review sections of 
the Rules and Procedures for which they had oversight.  Ms. Perczak and Ms. Gurley mentioned that 
they are making progress.  Mr. Loria further noted that when migrating Minutes from prior Board of 
Directors and House of Delegates Meetings to the new website, he discovered that some amendments / 
changes were not reflected in the published Rules and Procedures, or were reflected inaccurately.  Mr. 
Case stated that he would investigate this and report back to the Board of Directors.  Mr. Case also 
requested that any individuals with proposed updates to the Rules and Procedures send them to him. 
 

 
NEXT REGULAR BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING:  The next Regular Meeting of the Michigan 
Swimming Board of Directors will take place on Sunday, May 4, 2014, at a time and location to be 
determined. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 

MOTION by Bill Case to Adjourn. 
 
SECOND by Dan Meconis. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm. 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Bill Case, Acting Secretary 







Michigan Swimming Permanent Office Report 

March 31, 2014 

Membership numbers are steady.   Athlete numbers are slightly behind last year and 
Non-Athlete numbers are slightly ahead. 

0THER ITEMS: 

Use of MS Logo on Team Banner:  The Tecumseh Tigersharks have requested 
approval to use the MS Modified Logo on their team banner.  They have received 
approval from USA Swimming to use the USA Swimming logo.  I did a little 
searching and found the following statement in the MS Rules and Procedures: 



Proof of Times for State Meets OME:  
o 12 & U Meet—266 times were examined; most were from YMCA teams 
o 13/14 and Open Meet—450 times were examined; most were from HS 

meets.





The following is a report concerning the fall short course sanctioning process. The 
Rule below is directly copied from the Michigan LSC Rules and Procedures pages 72 
and 73.  

A. After the meet contract has been returned to the Program Operations Vice-Chair 
and at least 60 days prior to the actual date of the awarded meet the Meet Host is 
required to submit to the MS Office Administrative Operations Coordinator a copy of 
a proposed meet announcement (originally authored by the Meet Host) (see 
Appendix 3 for the Meet Announcement Template). Failure to submit the Meet 
Announcement at least 60 days prior to the actual date of the meet may result in 
the loss of the awarded meet in the Meet Scheduling Committees’ discretion. 
 
B. The meet announcement must be submitted to the MS Office Meet and 
Sanctioning Chair using the MS template as outlined in the Rules and Procedures of 
MS Swimming. It is preferred that the meet announcement be emailed/submitted in 
electronic form to the MS Office Meet and Sanctioning Chair in *.doc (MS Word) or 
*.pdf (Adobe Acrobat) format. A copy of the Meet Manager database should also be 
submitted to the MS Office Meet and Sanctioning Chair at this time. 
 

As you can see on the accompanying 2013-14 Meet Sanctioning Report document, 
of the thirty eight non championship meets that were on the published schedule 
only ten of the  meets met the submission date requirement as stated in Michigan 
Swimming Rules and Procedures. Of the 28 meets on the published schedule that 
were submitted late, they were on average over 17 and a half days late.  

It is obvious that the sanctioning process is broken but not for the reasons that 
many are saying. Unless the Meet Hosts start to submit their required files on time 
and Program Ops does a better job having the Championship Meet documents 
ready in a timely manner, this LSC will continue to have the meet issues it has 
experienced this year. 

During the short course season the sanctioning of these meets was not the only 
duty of this side of the Office. In addition, off the published scheduled meets were 
sanctioned (including dual, tri, and closed invitationals), Approved and Observed 
Meets were processed, premeet recons, post meet recons, meet results were 
processed, results were uploaded into SWIMS, result files were sent out, a new 
website was built, forms were updated, emails and phone call inquiries were 
handled on a daily basis, and requests from coaches and parents to look into result 
accuracy were handled; these were just some of the many duties performed. 






